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        The President’s Slate 

Scott Brown, President     
    

MAINTENANCE TIME 

 

 The latest issue of Sport Diver magazine highlights an 

array of new dive products from most of the dive manufacturers 

we all know.  The list includes every piece of recreational dive 

gear with which we’re all familiar and use daily.  Of special 

interest were two items all of us cold water divers can appreciate.  

One is a battery powered heated vest to be worn under your 

wetsuit which can last anywhere from one and a half to three 

hours on a charge and features adjustable temperature settings.  

The other takes care of drysuit divers with a battery powered 

heated lycra undergarment to which can be added heated gloves 

and boots.  Both items are of course a bit expensive, but our sport 

is generally not cheap. With my own penchant for long dives, I 

find myself interested in the drysuit undergarment.   

 Looking at all the new gear made me begin to think of gear 

maintenance and I realized we’re in that time of year when it’s 

most convenient to send in our gear for all the yearly check ups.  

San Diego’s winter weather is not exactly diving prohibitive and 

our recently past warm spells bear that out.  But it’s still the best 

time for maintenance and repairs.  So get it done.  Keep all that 

life support equipment in proper working order and enjoy life. 
 

See Prez, page 2 

 
See Prez page 4  

  

  

Current Officers 
 

~President~ 
Scott Brown 
atdiver@mindspring.com 

(858) 254-9484  
 

~Vice-President~ 

Steve Anderson 
unclesteve@cox.net 

(619) 466-8556 
 

~Treasurer~ 

Peggy Petschek 
Pegemail1@aol.com 

(619) 669-3684 
 

~Secretary~  
Evie Jones-Burton 
eviejonesburton@sbcglobal.net 

Laura Brown 
Lsbro1@mindspring.com 

~Entertainment Coordinator~  

Barbara Lloyd 
barbara.lloyd@gmail.com 

(760) 704-7700 

Merrianne Dean 
finnydipper@cox.net 
 

~ Dive Coordinator~ 
 

 
 

~Community Representatives~ 

Kevin & Barb Lass 
bountifulbarb@hotmail.com 
 

~Equipment Coordinator~ 

Steve Fellet 
fellet@att.net 

(858) 560-5645 
 

~Publicity Representative~ 
Rich Burns 
sddiver@cox.net 

(619) 697-6589 
~Club Historian~ 

Betty Parrish 
dakota12103@att.net 
 

San Diego Dive Club Officer’s Meeting 
 

Have some ideas and suggestions on the direction the dive club should be heading? Come share those ideas 
with the club officers. All members are encouraged to participate in the San Diego Dive Club Officers' 
Meetings. The Officers' Meetings are held at 6:30 PM on the 3rd Thursday of each month at: 
 

 

Marie Calendar’s, 6950 Alvarado Rd. La Mesa 
 
 

The officers of the club try to anticipate the needs, desires and best interests of the club, but remember that 
this is your club too, and we need your new thoughts and ideas to keep the club fun and exciting. 

 

  Inside This Issue.. 
 

 Feb. Mtg.–Barbara Lloyd, Citizen Scientist  

 Calendar of Events, Future Dives, and 

Announcements 

 Photo Contest Info 

 Last Meeting highlights (January)  

~ And much more 

February 2011                                  www.sandiegodiveclub.com 

San Diego Dive Club Newsletter 
 

The 
 
 

Long Range Calendar 
 

**San Diego Dive Club sponsored events** 
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San Diego Dive Club  

Check Out These Benefits!!! 
  10% discount on non-sale dive gear & rentals, 

education classes, & boat charters at Sport Chalet. 

10 free air fills and 10% discount on additional air at 

Sport Chalet. 

Quarterly buddy lists & Monthly newsletter. 

Meet new friends and dive buddies at monthly         

meetings & dives. 

Group travel to exotic diving locations. 

Ocean, lake, and beach cleanup events. 

Special member only events. 

Fantastic monthly and quarterly raffle prizes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Long Range Calendar 
 

Feb.3 Monthly Mtg.-Nominations for Club Officers 

Mar.3 Monthly Mtg.-Nominations and elections 

Mar. 25-27Laughlin Dive trip, Kevin/Barbie Lass 

Apr. 23 U/W Easter Egg Hunt / Pancake Breakfast 

  8am, La Jolla Shores 

Jun.25-26 Horizon 2-day, San Clemente Isl. On sale Feb 

Aug 20-28 Cozumel, Rich Burns, sddiver@cox.net 

 

February Meeting 
Thursday, February 3rd, 7pm at Giovanni’s 

 

The San Diego Dive Club is pleased to announce 

our own Barbara Lloyd will be presenting: 

   
“How to become a Citizen Scientist” 

Through the REEF Volunteer Survey program 

in California 
 
Learn how easy it is the conduct a reef survey and become a 

Citizen Scientist! 

 

You don’t need to be an expert! In fact, this is an excellent 

opportunity to contribute in an easy and rewarding way to 

underwater surveying. Learn what it takes to get started, what 

you need to do it, and where you can do your surveying. We 

will discuss what to survey and how you survey it, then how 

to record the information and later how to view your surveys 

online. 
 

 

Barbara Lloyd 

Merrianne Dean 

Entertainment Coordinator 

                   
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photo of the Month Contest 
 

This is a friendly contest, featuring framed underwater photos set out at the club meeting. Anyone in attendance can vote; the winning photographer receives 5 
raffle tickets and fame, and the appreciation of SDDC.  The rules for this contest, enforced by the honor system include:   

 Underwater pictures only (digital or film) taken since the last meeting 

 The photographer must be submersed in the same liquid as the subject 

 One picture per person per month 

 Display your picture as taken with your camera and lighting 

 Cropping is OK, but please refrain from zooming in on your subject or using any form of Photoshop’ing before printing 
  

Each month's winning picture may be displayed at the following month's meeting as the previous month's winner, and featured here. Competitors consider placing 
their photos on a CD to provide to the Newsletter Editor if they win, so the photo may be featured in the newsletter; or send to SDDCNewsletter@gmail.com. 

January Photo Winner 

 

[No report] 

Prez from page 1 

 

And now for a bit of business.  Officer nominations will be opened at both the February and March meetings with 

elections during the March meeting.  Our club, as with all others, depends upon its members for support and leadership.  

Anyone wishing to become a part of the club’s leadership is welcome to step forward and have their name placed on the 

ballot.  And everyone needs to show up and vote.  See you there. ~SB 
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January Raffle Prize Winners 
 

Peggy Petschek    Pelican Red dry box 

     Sport Chalet license plated holder 

Scott Brown         Sport Chalet dive mat   

       Deep Down dive Tee shirt 

Steve Fellet      Trident Diver’s deluxe tool kit 

Scott Anderson    Aqua Lung playing cards 

Steve Gardener    Stuffed animal - Turtle 

Bryce Newall      Dive beanie 

Jose Lopez      Dive booties - hardsole 

Terry Thomas     Dive light 

Merrianne Dean  Sun Shower 

Quarterly Prize: Woman’s BCD  

Winner: Scott Brown  

A woman’s BCD. 

 
COD from above 

 

 

Children’s pool:  

The City has hired a permanent ranger for La Jolla Children’s Pool. Lisa Wilson, currently a park ranger at Mission Bay 

Park, will be replacing temporary Ranger Randy. Thanks go out to Randy for all of his great work. 

Thanks also go out to two council volunteers, Ken and Marie for strongly promoting joint use at the Children’s Pool. 

They won one of the two special licenses to man a table and share information on the seals and beach access. 

David Pearce will be scheduling some beach clean ups for Children’s Pool this year. Please check the Council of Divers 

website for upcoming dates at www.sddivers.com 

One more Great reason to join the Council of Divers: Through the Weight System Replacement Program, they reimburse 

members if they are forced to drop their weights in a diving emergency.  

Next general meeting is Valentine’s Day, Feb 14th at 6:30. Bring your special someone down for great local craft beers, 

good burgers and interesting discussions about diving.  See you there!  ~K&BL 

 

 

 

Last Month’s Meeting Highlights 

~ January ~ 
Barbara Lloyd 

 

Barbara spoke on how to be a Citizen Scientist. 

 

 

. 

 

  

 

 

 

San Diego Council of Divers Update 
Kevin and Barbie Lass 

Community Representatives 

 

The Council of Diver’s meetings have been moved to the 

second Monday of the month at 7:30 at the La Jolla Brew 

House. The new date and time seemed to work out well and 

it was nice to have our usual room back.  

 

January’s planning meeting:  

3R’s :  

Have you thought about diving a new spot but were unsure 

about reefs and rip currents? The Council sponsors the 3R’s 

- Rocks, Rips, and Reefs, an educational program for divers 

and snorkelers. 3R's participants are briefed on the 

interaction of surf, swell, and tides on underwater rocks and 

reefs, then enter the water and tour popular dive sites. 

There are normally 7 local locations for the summertime 

program and this year the council is contemplating new 

venues. Is there a place you would like to try out? It could 

be local or even North County. 

The council is considering starting this program a little later 

this year and going into September so there would be a 

better chance for calmer ocean conditions. They are also 

considering a mini training for safety divers. The safety 

divers do a very important job to support the dive leaders 

and keep everyone safe. The only challenge is to identify 

them when you’re in the water. I proposed to the council 

that we ask the local dive clubs to donate one or more “Red” 

diver caps/hoods so it is easier to recognize these helpers 

while you are in the water. Our San Diego Dive Club 

officers approved donating two Red caps to this wonderful 

program. If you haven’t attended one before, please try it 

out this summer.  
See COD, this page 
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San Diego Dive Club 

Annual Underwater Easter Egg Hunt 

& 

 

Free Pancake Breakfast 

La Jolla Shores 

Saturday, April 23rd, 2011 

8am until noon 

 

 

Once again the Easter Bunny has been seen SCUBA 
diving near the underwater canyon at La Jolla Shores. 
He always likes to get a head start for the Annual San 

Diego Dive Club Underwater Easter Egg Hunt and 
Pancake Breakfast. 

 
All divers and their families are invited to participate in 

the Easter Egg Hunt and share a great breakfast of 
pancakes of all shapes and types, served piping hot, 
eggs, sausage, bacon and topped off with hot coffee, 
cocoa and juice. Breakfast will be served from 8:00 

AM to 12:00 PM. 
 

The Underwater Easter Egg hunt will take place near 
the Marine Canyon at La Jolla Shores. The briefing for 

this event will take place at 9:00 AM with all divers 
expected to hit the water by 9:30 AM. All divers must 

check back in and eggs turned in for counting by 
11:15 AM.  Prizes will be given to the buddy teams that find the gold, or the silver, or the 

most eggs.  One prize level only per dive team. 
 

While the divers head down to the water the younger attendees will be treated to a 
Children’s Easter Egg Hunt, this will take place at 10:00 AM at Kellogg Park. 

  

To participate in the dive, you must be a certified diver, have signed a release and be 
accompanied by a dive buddy. If you do not have a dive buddy, we will attempt to pair you 
up with a suitable buddy.  Depending on the ocean conditions, this dive is normally an easy 
to intermediate dive. 
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San Diego Dive Club goes to Laughlin 
 

 

The San Diego Dive club is heading back to Laughlin the weekend of March 25th - 27th for fun, diving and 

relaxation. If you haven’t been on our trip before, this is a self serve type of vacation. You can be as busy or 

as relaxed as you want to be.   

 

Transportation, accommodations, food, tank fills and Park fees will be at your own expense and up to you to 

arrange. We have reserved a special rate on a block of 10 rooms at the Tropicana Express. Room costs are: 

Parlor (Jacuzzi tub) Suites –  

                        Thur & Sun - $39.99 (plus 12% room tax) per night, based on single/double occupancy 

                      Fri & Sat - $59.99 (plus 12% room tax) per night, based on single/double occupancy 

Classic Rooms – Thur & Sun - $19.99 Fri & Sat - $49.99  

Resort Rooms – Thur & Sun - $24.99 Fri & Sat – $54.99 (These amounts do not include tax or gratuities.) 

  

It is your responsibility to reserve and pay for your own accommodations. Please contact Group Sales at 1-

800-243-6846, mention that you are with the SD Dive Club and use code 16675. Group Sales are open 7 

days a week from 7 am to 10 pm. There is no obligation to stay in this hotel or in these blocked rooms. You 

may find better pricing online or by booking directly.  

  

Tentative Itinerary: 

Friday: Depart San Diego at your leisure; Laughlin is about 340 miles/5 hours from San Diego. 

             Informal get together (probably at Joe's Crab Shack) for dinner and hang in the hotel Jacuzzi 

Saturday:  6:00 am - meet at the boat ramp for 7:00 Drift Dive and trash/treasure clean up contest. 

We meet at 6:00 (Yes, 6:00 AM), set up our gear and then drop all of the cars off at the ending site so we 

can get everyone back quickly and safely. Breakfast and break after the dive and then a Clean Up Dive (or 

two) at Katherine’s Landing at Lake Mohave to dive the sunken bus and van. This is a national recreation 

area and there is a $5 vehicle fee to enter. 

Saturday Evening: dinner with the group at Harrah’s buffet (or on your own). Hopefully I can get some 

discount coupon books from the Laughlin Visitor Center. After dinner we can meet at our room or at the 

pool. 

  

Sunday:  Breakfast with the group at a local buffet or on your own. Depart for home at your leisure. 

  

We hope you can join us for a fun weekend. Please contact Kevin or Barbie Lass if you are interested. 

bountifulbarb@hotmail.com 

Home: 858-578-4847 

Barbie’s Cell: 858-335-7824 

  

Information on diving Lake Mohave can be found @ http://www.nps.gov/archive/lame/scuba.html. and look 

for Lake Mohave. Visibility here was about on par with La Jolla shores, 15ft. being pretty good.  

ALL DIVE TEAMS WILL NEED A FLOAT/DIVE FLAG for safety. These can be purchased or made with 

an old bleach bottle painted red and white. If you plan to do all three dives (or more) you will want to bring 

3 tanks per person. You may also want to bring a lobster type bag to pick up trash, beach chairs and a cooler 

for your beverages if the weather is warm. 
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DIVE CLUB MEETING                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
 

1st Thursday of each month @ 7:00 P.M. 

at 
 

Giovanni’s Italian Restaurant 
9353 Clairemont Mesa Blvd 

 

From 163 take Clairemont Mesa Blvd. East 

From 15 take Clairemont Mesa Blvd. West 

Giovanni’s is on the South side of Clairemont Mesa  

on the West side of Ruffin 
 

Monthly raffle drawings! 
 

January, April, July and October are the club's quarterly meetings 

and we will have a grand raffle prize. The winning ticket is drawn 

from that evening’s batch and from the previous two months. 

ONLY CURRENT CLUB MEMBERS ARE 

ELLIGIBLE TO WIN THE QUARTERLY PRIZE!!! 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

San Diego Dive Club, 8002 Beaver Lake Dr. San Diego, CA 

92119               www.sandiegodiveclub.com 
 

 

D i p s ,  T i p s  a n d  T r i p s  
 
 

Please send descriptions of your favorite local dive spot, best dive tips or U/W photo tips, or brief reports or 

articles describing your last dive trip. Or?  We’ll select and publish them, as space allows.  Please submit 

electronically by the 15
th

 of the previous month.  Submissions are subject to editing. 
 

 

Members receive $20 Off!!! 
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